
THE 
NEIGHBORHOOD 

NEWS
Spring 2024

THE EASTMORELAND neighborhood 
had a great two days in January when 35 
new street trees were planted thanks to the 
financial support of ENA and the volunteer 
work of the ENA Tree Committee.
ENA began working with residents and 
a local nursery four years ago to get new 
street trees in the ground. Since then, 83 
street trees have been planted and 60 of 
these are large-form trees that will grow 
at least 40-feet tall. The others are small-
er trees, better suited for smaller planting 
spaces or under high voltage wires.
“In the coming years we expect to see an  
increase in new street tree planting to 
replace trees lost to storms, diseases, and 
pests,” said Sally Campbell, member of the 
ENA Tree Committee. Longer term, she  
predicted a surge in street tree requests as  
residents recognize the value of the tree canopy for cooling 
streets and homes and mitigating climate change. 
For Sarah and Scott Schurr (pictured above), the planting 
of a new Oregon white oak in place of their old maple 
had a deeper meaning; the tree was planted in the memory 
of Scott’s mother, Elsa. Sarah, who is a minister,  
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The Tree Canopy Grows in Eastmoreland

conducted a short ceremony and read a poem Elsa had 
written as the crew that had dug the hole respectfully  
waited for the ceremony to be completed. 
To encourage the preservation of the neighborhood’s tree 
canopy, ENA contracted with a local nursery and funded 
the purchase and planting of the recent round of large-form 
street trees. Homeowners, in turn, are requested to make a 
financial donation to the association.
The next round of planting will happen next winter. In-
terested homeowners are encouraged to contact the Tree 
Committee this summer or early fall. The committee will 
be sending email reminders throughout the year about or-
dering trees, preparing planting sites, watering, mulching, 
and pruning. 
For any tree questions, email the committee at:  
eastmoreland.tree@gmail.com.

The Schurrs look on as a new street is planted in memory of a loved one.
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President’s Farewell Message
Matthew Timberlake, ENA President

WELCOME to the Spring edition of the Eastmoreland Newsletter. This will be 
my last letter as president of the Eastmoreland Neighborhood Association, and I 
can’t tell you what a privilege it has been. Serving on your local neighborhood 
association is a wonderfully rewarding way to volunteer on the most local level.

When I was first elected president three years ago, I had some specific goals: to 
change the tenor of our ENA meetings and our communication with the neigh-
borhood; to finally move the Historic District process forward to its conclusion, 
whatever the result; to increase participation in neighborhood events; and to 
continue the work of my highly effective predecessors, who worked for years to 
make Eastmoreland the beautiful place we found when my family moved here 
twelve years ago.

District 4 Challenges
There have been plenty of challenges, but the ENA Board has achieved a great 
deal, and I’m so proud to have been a part of it. Currently, we are working to 
keep our neighborhood represented effectively in local government. Having 
been placed in District 4, which includes all of west Portland, the neighbor-
hoods of Eastmoreland, SMILE (Sellwood-Moreland), Reed, and Ardenwald/
Johnson Creek must fight to make sure our voices are heard.

This has been made more difficult by the City of Portland’s efforts to defund 
neighborhood coalitions, which would severely impact their ability to provide 
the vital umbrella services (such as insurance) that all neighborhood asso-
ciations depend on. We’re meeting with the coalitions and contributing our 
thoughts to City listening sessions. We’re fighting to maintain a workable bud-
get for neighborhood coalitions.

The Portland neighborhood association structure has been recognized as a  
model nationally for the way it builds community. As Portland works through 
the biggest changes in its government in decades, neighborhood associations 
will have to speak up to make our voices heard.

In my six years on the board, including two as vice-president and three as pres-
ident, I have been constantly amazed at the work this neighborhood association 
achieves every month, done entirely by volunteers. When people get together 
and pitch in to help, it’s remarkable what gets done. I hope you’ll consider join-
ing the ENA Board. It’s wonderful to volunteer for an organization that makes a 
difference not just to your city, but to your neighbors down the street.

We couldn’t do it without your support, and I want to thank everyone who vol-
unteers their time and effort and funds to our neighborhood. This work doesn’t 
happen without you.

With all best wishes,

Matthew Timberlake 
President, Eastmoreland Neighborhood Association
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THE ENA Annual Meeting and Board of Directors Election 
is scheduled for Thursday, May 16, at 7 p.m. As many as 
eight members of the ENA Board of Directors, which has a 
maximum of 21 members, could be elected. Eastmoreland 
residents can vote online before and during the meeting.

The deadline for nominating candidates to the board is 
April 25, although candidates can also be nominated 
during the Annual Meeting with the support of three ENA 
members. If you would like to nominate someone (includ-
ing yourself), you can find nomination forms and more 
information at: https://bit.ly/3ISx09b.

The ENA Bylaws require the board to nominate the offi-
cers (President, Vice-President, Secretary, and Treasurer)  
normally within a week following Board elections at the 
Annual Meeting. This year, the board will elect four new 
members to fill these positions.
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ENA Annual Meeting and Board Election May 16
The agenda for the meeting, the location and a link to 
attend via Zoom, along with names of known candidates, 
will be distributed via email and posted on the ENA web-
site, eastmorelandpdx.org, at least seven days in advance 
of the meeting. 

Who Can Be a Board Member?
Anyone who lives within the boundaries of the neighbor-
hood, or who has title to real property within the neigh-
borhood, and who is at least 18 years old, can serve on 
the board.  In addition, a person representing a business, 
nonprofit organization, school or church within the neigh-
borhood can also serve.

Questions? 
Email: contact@eastmorelandpdx.org 

MARK YOUR calendar for these neighborhood events. 
More details about them will be posted as they become 
available on the ENA website at: eastmorelandpdx.org/
events. Register at eastmorelandpdx.org/contact-us to get 
emails about these events.

Earth Day Celebration, April 21: Join your East-
moreland neighbors for an Earth Day celebration on the 
afternoon of April 21st. This new ENA event will be for 
the whole family and will combine fun for kids of all ages 
with old-fashioned games and green crafts projects. There 
will also be presentations and information about garden-
ing and recycling. Volunteers from ENA, as well as from 
a local Boys Scout troop, will orchestrate the games and 
crafts. Cookies and lemonade will be served. 
We will also partner with charitable organizations to  
collect donations. This celebration is free to attend and is 
one of the many ENA events following the Winter Cele-
bration that are intended to bring neighbors together and 
build community. 
The fun afternoon, from 2 – 4 p.m., is planned to take 
place at Duniway Elementary School, on the blacktop at 
the corner of SE Rex and SE Reed College Place. New 
volunteers are always welcomed, please contact us through 
the website (above) if you want to help.

Gathering in the Garden, May 18: This annual event 
gives everyone a chance to enjoy live music while shop-
ping for organic tomato starts, perennials, native plants, 

Upcoming Events:  Earth Day and More
house plants, ceramics, garden art and unique new and 
used garden accessories. 
In addition to many vendors, the Portland Rose Society 
will be on hand to sharpen hand pruners (one per cus-
tomer) and several nonprofits will be present with informa-
tion about gardening and caring for our environment. 
The event is presented by the Eastmoreland Garden Club 
and co-sponsored by ENA with support from Southeast 
Uplift. Join us from 10 a.m. – 2 p.m. at the Eastmoreland 
Garden Park, SE Bybee Blvd. and SE 27th Ave. 

Eastmoreland Garage Sale, June 22 – 23:  
Portland’s largest and most popular garage sale returns 
to the neighborhood. Consult the ENA website for times 
and how you can have your home’s location listed on the 
official garage sale map.

Fourth of July Parade: The annual July 4th Parade 
returns this year and everyone is invited to join the parade 
down Reed College Place. Check the ENA website for 
details as we get nearer to this fun parade.

Summer Clean Up, TBD: ENA is working to host 
its 24th annual neighborhood clean-up event this sum-
mer. Residents will be able to drop off items destined for 
the dump at a neighborhood location.  Details and costs 
will be posted on the website as they become available. 
Email comments and questions to the organizer, Derek 
Blum, Zderekb@stanfordalumni.org.
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When a Tree Falls... Who Pays?
DISEASE AND STORMY weather have recently brought 
down many majestic street trees in Eastmoreland and have 
cost residents thousands of dollars in removal fees. That’s 
because when a tree is planted in the median strip next to 
the street, the city says it’s the homeowner’s responsibility 
to care for the tree.
A recently formed ENA task force is looking into that pol-
icy in light of the city’s (and ENA’s) efforts to plant more 
street trees. “We’re in the initial phase of exploring this 
issue, trying to determine how other localities handle this 
and what our options might be, and we’re asking neighbors 
to help us in this effort” said Nianna Bray, a member of the 
task force.
In the early 1980’s, for example, Portland had a city crew 
that planted and maintained street trees at the request of 
homeowners. When city budgets grew tight, that policy 
was abandoned. “Everyone loves the idea of having more 
street trees, but we need a city-wide solution to help resi-
dents who eventually have to pay thousands of dollars to 
remove a tree.”
Anyone interested in contributing to the work of the new 
task force is encouraged to email Nianna Bray at  
NiannabrayENA@gmail.com

Gas-Powered  
Leaf Blowers Banned
STARTING IN 2026, the use of gasoline-powered leaf  
blowers on public and private property in Portland will  
be prohibited. The new policy is a major victory for  
environmentalists and homeowners concerned about  
the large amount of air and noise pollution generated by 
the machines.

Under the ordinance unanimously passed by the Portland 
City Council, there will be a phase in period that allows 
gas blowers to be used from October through December 
during 2026 and 2027. 

Starting in 2028, the ban will be in place year-round.  
The three-month exception was included because today’s 
electric leaf blowers are not yet powerful enough to move 
wet leaves.

“The city also recognizes that upfront costs of electric leaf 
blowers are higher than gas leaf blowers. To address this, a 
program will be developed to offset costs for small busi-
nesses that experience a disproportionate hardship,” said 
a statement by Commissioner Carmen Rubio, who intro-
duced the ordinance.



WWW.EASTMORELANDPDX.ORG

CONNECT WITH ENA!

DID YOU KNOW that Crystal Springs Lake owes its exis-
tence to an earthen dam constructed decades ago? Without 
the dam, visitors to the Crystal Springs Rhododendron Gar-
den would be looking at acres of mudflats and wetlands.
The dam also contributes to a major environmental head-
ache—rising water temperature—that threatens salmon and 
other native fish. The threat is so serious that government 
agencies began planning a restoration project years ago.
If funding is secured, a host of regulatory agencies will be 
involved (U.S. Army Corps of Engineers, NOAA Fish-
eries, Oregon Department of Fish and Wildlife, City of 
Portland, and others) with construction not expected to 
begin before 2028.
Officials emphasize that doing nothing about the problem 
of rising water temperature would be devastating to fish that 
are already listed under the federal Endangered Species Act. 
Portland Parks & Recreation Department, along with Port-
land’s Environmental Services Department, are currently 
designing the project and asking for public input. There are 
some big questions to resolve. Should the dam be removed 
or repaired? How can the lake surface area be reduced (and 
thus reduce overheating) and/or shade increased? How will 
the adjacent Eastmoreland Golf Course be affected? What 
will happen to the cherished views enjoyed by visitors to 
the rhododendron garden?
Millions of dollars have already been spent on restoring 
the Crystal Springs watershed to improve water quality 
and the environment for salmon. But the lake remains a 
major issue. The artificially created lake is fed by cold 
water from natural springs, but the water doesn’t stay cold 
for long. The shallow, slow moving lake water is heated up 

Major Crystal Springs Lake Restoration Planned

dramatically by the sun, and then discharged into Crystal 
Springs Creek.

Much of the discharge occurs at a fish passage and at an 
earthen dam located near the golf course’s 14th hole. Water 
can overflow the top of the dam and can also leak through 
the dam. The water from both sources flows into a near-
by pond on the golf course that is part of Crystal Springs 
Creek (which flows into Johnson Creek).

ENA is working with city officials to keep informed and 
urges neighbors to learn about what is planned and make 
their opinions known. 

To learn more about the project and get updates, visit: 
https://bit.ly/3IQWP9B

8113 SE 13th (Sellwood)
503-708-9083

cynthia.brown@comcast.net  www.KimsTKDportland.com

FALL SPECIALS!
— Family Rates Available —

Traditional Non-Contact Korean Martial Arts 
with classes for men, women & children!

“Come get 
your kicks 
with us!”

D E D I C A T E D  T O :   P R O G R E S S  •  P E A C E  •  L O V E
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Join us on Facebook  
Get E-News 

Scan the QR code
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SPRING SPECIALS

Are big changes in store for Crystal Springs Lake?



!
Modern Design

Cable Management

Fast Speeds

Fresh Cabling
Old Cabling

Rat’s Nest

Slow Speeds

Outdated Setup

How it Started How it’s Going

NetworksPDX.com 971.915.4420
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Thanks to These ENA Supporters

Jordan Agee
Tyler & Janan Anderson
Anonymous
Brian & Sarah Applebaum
Elizabeth Clark Arch
Steven Armbrust & Deborah Young
Nicholas Astle
Laura Axon
Manfred Baetscher
Tracy Bain
Phillip & Maria Baker
Joan Barnes
Ronald Basile
Geof & Laurie Baum
Todd & Lori Bauman
David & Patricia Beadling
Erik Bernhardt & Katie Fry
Amy Bowdish
Jill Bunker
Marsha & Richard Buono
Robert & Susan Buys
Cecily Caceu
Sally & Stuart Campbell
Thomas & Susan Carter
Rose Chapman
Michael Christenson
Elizabeth & Richard Clark
Emery & Emily Clay
Paul & Marguerite Clithero
Matthew & Roberta Cohen
Wilbur & Norma Conder
Ryan Cook
John Cooper
Earl Cownover & Andrea Matzke
Susan & Christopher Davey
Kerwin & Maureen Davis
Justin Dawkins
John & Margaret Delacy
Chris & Michele Delaney
David Diehr
Rob Dies
Ingrid Stram Doll
Michele Ducharme
Cynthia Dulcich

Edward & Josette Dundon
Michael Van Dyken
Matthew Easterlin
Steve & Lainie Ettinger
Ola Fincke
Douglas Fix & Hsiao-Teh Lo
Stephen Fraser
Fletcher & Page Frisch
Judy Fuglestad
Maureen Gallagher
Sally Gardner
Heidi Gehris-Butenschoen
Jerome & Dolores Gianotti
Lora Giles
Adria Goodness
Kara Grate
Steve & Marylu Gray
Anne & Garth Griffin
James Brown & Michelle 
Gringeri-Brown
David & Cheryl Groth
David & Marianne Gunderson
Kenneth & Sharon Haynes
David & Judith Hayward
Robert & Angela Heiney
Megan Helzerman
Paul & Colleen Henson
Dean Hess
Stephen & Cindy Huckins
Mary & Randall Huebner
Eder Izaguirre
Dr Robert & Susan Jack
Marcy Jacobs Charitable Trust
Frederic Johnson & Suzanne Sullivan
Seth Johnson
Robert Kerr
Louis Khouw
Steven Kilduff
Rebecca Kilian
Nathalia King
Kimberly Koehler
Jennifer Krauel & Scott Pedersen
Kurt T. Krause Rev Trust
Ross & Marilyn Lisle
Carl & Billie Lopez
Theresa & Douglas Lovett
Megan Lundeberg
David & Michele Lytle
Tove Maloco & Orion Addis
Bill Mandel
David Mansoor & Preston Peterson
Susan & Frederick Massar
Stephen Massey & Quincy Hawkins
Catherine & John Maxwell
Thomas & Dana McKillop
William Mildenberger Jr

Marta Monetti & Darryl Logan
Russ and Jane Monson
Tony & Karen Montanaro
Gregory & Diane Morgan
William Neidhardt & Denise Gour
Alynn Nelson
Richard & Maggie Nesting
James Niece
Greg O’Leary
David & Denise O’Longaigh
Ben Orwoll
Dennis & Amy Osterlund
Thomas Paiva & Lee Draper
Robert & Rachel Papkin
Donal & Janet Pedersen
Glendon Pullen & Diane Rynerson
Blair & Molly Reed
Ronald & Linda Reilly
Mark Remsing & Nancy Bartoo
Lisa & Timothy Robson
Shane Rogosin & Elizabeth Super
Heather Roney & Michael Yalon Jr
Krystin & Michael Rose
Gary & Lauren Rule
Steven Saltzman & Katherine Brown-Saltzman
Brian Schackel
Holly Schoenbeck
David Seitz
Albert Seneres
Dave & Bonnie Singh
Marian Smith & Cynthia Dumler
Ron & Sandra Spagle
Donald & Barbara Stephens
Bruce Sternberg & Ellen Kesend
Peter Tackaberry
Christopher & Kathleen Taylor
Samuels Taylor Family Charitable Trust
Mark & Alison Toledo
Chris & Christina Tsefalas
Bryan Van de Ven
Robert & Suzanne VanBrocklin
Maria Vinocur
Michael & Lisa Waddick
Kevin Wapner & Paige Chandler
Jonathon Ward
Gail Webb
Mark Wentzien
George & Aurelia Wight
Karen & Fred Williams
Faith Winegarden
Senator Ron Wyden
James & Sandra Wygant
Jonathan & Merrie Ziady
Allison & Alan Zimmerman

ENA THANKS everyone who has 
generously donated to the association. 
Individual donations make up the 
largest single source of funds for 
ENA’s activities. To make a gift, visit 
eastmorelandpdx.org/take-action.
The following supporters made 
donations to ENA between November 
23, 2023 and March 6, 2024.
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